
I 

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 

Fort Lauderdale 
Jacksonville 
Miami 
Orlando 
Tallahassee 
Tampa 
Washington, DC 
West Palm Beach March 24,2005 

Bill L. Bryant, Jr. 
Suite 1200 
106 East College Avenue ' 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 

www . akerman . corn 

850 224 9634 re1 
bill.bryant@akerman.com 

850 222 0103fnr 

VIA HAND DELIVERY 

Blanco Bayo, Director 
Division of Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Re: Notice of Name Change at the Parent Level I 

Dear Ms. Bayo: 

This letter serves as a courtesy notification to the Commission, that on March 11, 2005, 
NU1 Utilities, Inc., a subsidiary of AGL Resources Inc., filed an amendment to its Articles of 
Incorporation with the Secretary of State of New Jersey, changing its name to Pivotal Utility 
Holdings, Inc. Pivotal Utility Holdings, Inc. remains a wholly owned subsidiary of AGL 
Resources Inc., the holding company. 

This is a name change only at the parent holding level, and does not reflect any corporate 
restructuring or reorganization. This name change will not impact the Florida City Gas division, 
currently regulated by the PSC. As you are aware, Florida City Gas is a division of NU1 
Utilities, Inc. (See PSC Order No. PSC-04-1284-FOF-GU, issued December 30,2004.) 

Florida City Gas division will continue to operate its existing natural gas utility business 
in Florida using the rates, rules, classifications and regulations of Florida City Gas on file with 
the Commission. 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (850) 224-9634. 

Sincerely, 

cc: Suzanne Thigpen, AGL Resources Inc. 
Wayne R. Makin 
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